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VALE JOHN S. ROBERTS VX108715

John was born in Berrigan in southern New South Wales on the 26 December 1920, where his father was the local doctor. He attended the local primary school and completed his education at Wesley College in Melbourne.

He returned to Berrigan and was studying accountancy when he enlisted in 1941. After spending some time in the 57/60 Battalion he went from there to the jungle warfare training centre at Canungra where I first met up with him in early 1942. After his training John was allocated to 2/2nd Commando Squadron and went to serve with 7 section in New Guinea under Tony (Basher) Adams, and in New Britain under Kevin Curran.

John was a good soldier and well respected by his army mates.

On his return to civvy life he met a gorgeous AWAS lass, a Cath McNeil, whom he courted and married at Scotch’s Church Melbourne on 21 December 1946. Their marriage lasted over 54 years and was blessed with 2 sons & 3 daughters, Ian, Suzan, Ruth, Jane & Craig, and 10 grand children. John & Cath were a devoted and loving couple and the children were given every opportunity to do well in life, which they have done.

John took a course in jewellery manufacture and design under the Rehab Scheme and once qualified went into business with Vic Miller a former air force officer. Many meetings of the 2/2 Association and happy impromptu gatherings were held in their workshop/office in Elizabeth St.

In the 1950 the business moved to a workshop in Brunswick, which was accessible through the back fence to the house that they occupied in the next street. John was active in Association affairs and was later made a life member for his services. His astute investments in shares gave him & Cath enough for a comfortable retirement.

During the latter part of his working life his partner Vic had a stroke. John carried on the business, while caring for Vic. During his life John & his family helped many of the 2/2nd members who were down on their luck, for whatever reasons.

Eventually he retired to Neerim South to a home he & Cath had been developing for several years. Here again he became a valued community member. Many enjoyable get togethers of the 2/2nd were held there. 

John remained involved in the Vic. branches events and making a worthwhile contribution to the very successful Phillip Island Safari in 1988. His charming, loving wife Cath, who worked for many years at the Standards Association of Australia in Royal Parade Parkville, ably supported him in all his activities for others.

Unfortunately a severe stroke confined John to be bedridden in the later part of his life. Cath saw him daily and her love and support and that of his family and many friends made John’s cross more bearable. He enjoyed his 80th birthday celebration on Boxing Day and passed away peacefully on April 20th last.

A thanksgiving service was held in the Anglican & Uniting Church, Neerim South on 23rd April.

It was my privilege to deliver the eulogy for an old friend and a fine man who lived a good life to the full. Jane his youngest daughter spoke on the family’s behalf. The local RSL President Alan Bailey said the Ode and David Drummond of Warrigal sounded the last post. A private cremation followed.

He will be sadly missed. Mrs Margaret Monk, Don Thomson, Mrs Faye Campbell, Sam Fullbrook, and Marge & myself represented the 2/2nd.

Lest We Forget.

Leith Cooper.

